



WR2A - Regional Council Meeting  
June 2, 2022  
Saskatoon WR2A Office

**Minutes Taken by**

Penny-Lynn Foulds

**In Attendance**

Minister Kathie Pruden Nansel - WR2A Area Director  
Kim Fisher - Cando/Beljennie - Local 55  
Dennis Falcon - Elder  
Barry Falcon - Biggar - Local 53  
Barb Card - Darcy/Fiske - Local 85  
Shirley Isbister - Cumfi - Local 165  
Penny Hurton - Victoria Racette - Local 11A  
Jocelyn Ormerod - Gabriel Dumont Local 11  
Adam McInnes - Saskatoon Local 126

**Regrets**

Chance Parenteau - Ruthilda- Local 105

**1. Prayer**

Dennis Falcon - Elder

**2. Call to Order**

Minister Katie Pruden Nansel, 6:30pm

**3. Motion to accept agenda**

June 2, 2022, Motion FISHER K /MCINNES A: Motion to accept  
Agenda for June 2, 2022. -carried-

**4. Minutes from June 2, 2022**

a. Motion to accept Minutes from agenda

**5. Business arising from the minutes**

**6. Old Business - UPIP**

June 2, 2022, Motion HURTON P/CARD B: Motion to accept  
old and new upip funds. -carried-

**7. Personnel**

a. Bookkeeper -Gaylene Poulin  
b. Office Coordinator- Penny-Lynn Foulds

c. Marilyn Elliot - Bookkeeper

### 8. Financial Budget

June 2, 2022,	Motion	HURTON P/FALCON B: Motion to accept Capacity Surplus/goes into savings Account. -carried-
---------------	--------	-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

### 9. Batoche Budget

June 2, 2022	Motion	ISBISTER S/FISHER K: Motion to pass Batoche Budget up to <b>\$13500.00</b> , to be used from Surplus Capacity- carried-
--------------	--------	-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

June 2, 2022	Motion	FISHER K /FALCON B: Motion to accept 6 swag bags for Batoche 3 swag bags for MNLA 8 locals divide the rest. - carried-
--------------	--------	---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

### 10. MNLA

Resolutions Adam McInnes - reviewed proposed Resolutions

### 11. DTC

- a. Parks Canada June 7, 2022 @6:30pm Zoom
- b. BHP -Kelly Pruden June 9 @ 6:30 pm Zoom
- c. SK Government Agriculture
- d. Diefenbaker
- e. Communication to follow
- f. GIS program acknowledge the email and Kathie will inform that it will be taken to next Regional Council meeting
- g. Penny Hurton and Adam McInnes on highway committee

June 2 2022	Motion	ISBISTER S/MCINNES A: Motion
-------------	--------	------------------------------

All Duty to Consult (DTC) within the WR2A area can only be triggered by the WR2A Regional Council. All locals, Communities, and Governments must contact our WR2A Council Local Presidents as well the Regional Director. -carried- Amended October 23, 2022

### 12. Communication

- a. Regional map
- b. News Letter
- c. Contact each local
- d. Keep everyone up to date

### 13. Local Update:

- Kim Fisher: Cando Local 55: community garden  
 Barry Falcon: Bigger Local 53: the school grade 3 class sang the National Anthem in Michif.
- Penny Hurton: Victoria Racette Local 11A: advertising for back to Batoche, hampers for the Elders.
- Jocelyn Ormerod: Gabriel Dumont Local 11: AGM shuffle, Metis Days at Westmount School Grade 4, lots of programs for summer.
- Shirley Isbister: Cumfi Local 165: getting ready for Metis days September 8-11  
 2 Residential school survivors raised the Metis Flag.  
 Cumfi is getting ready for Rock Your Roots Walk (orange walk)  
 Reconciliation & Indigenous peoples day  
 Garden program is on its way at the Elders logged
- Dennis Falcon: Elder liked the ceremony that recognized red dress day at Biggar School
- Adam McInnes: Saskatoon Local 126: wants to set up a Metis 4 H program, , teach Metis culture to youth, upip funds might be able to cover the cost.  
 Talking to researcher on Scottish Metis  
 AGM Local 126 in need of new Directors  
 Applied for covid economic grant  
 Block of money from u pip, will leverage our money.
- Barb Card: Fiske D'Arcy Local 85: had a meeting of what's happening and what's not happening  
 Everyone excited about Batoche

### 14. Next Meeting

August 10, 2022 @6:30pm Zoom

### 15. Motion to Adjourn

June 2 2022                      Motion                      FALCON B/ORMEROD J: A: Motion to Adjourn. -carried.

### 16. Closing Prayer

Elder Dennis Falcon @ 8:35 pm

### **Action Items Follow up**

- \* Penny Hurton asks why we are excluding from the planning committee when events happen in our local (Metis Gala/MNLA/)  
 We should at least be consulted

Penny-Lynn Foulds: \_\_\_\_\_

Minister Kathie Pruden Nansel: \_\_\_\_\_